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	Date Inspected:
	N/A
	

	Officer:
	RH
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	NON MATERIAL AMENDMENT

	


	Application Description:
	Application for non-material amendment to planning permission 3/2016/0412 to increase the ground floor footprint to the west to allow a utility area

	Site Address/Location:
	Austin House Malt Kiln Lane Chipping PR3 2GP

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Policy EN5 – Heritage Assets

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DME2 – Landscape and Townscape Protection

Policy DME3 – Site and Species Protection and Conservation
Policy DME4 – Protecting Heritage Assets

Policy DMH5 – Residential and Curtilage Extensions

National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF)

	Relevant Planning History:

3/2016/0412: Erection of a two storey rear extension and roof gablet (to match existing to form extended residential accommodation) (Approved with conditions)

3/2016/0171: Erection of a two storey rear extension and basement to form extended residential accommodation. (Approved with Conditions)
3/2014/0845: Proposed single storey extension to dwelling (Approved with Conditions) 

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Nature of Non Material Amendment:

Consent is sought for a non-material amendment to planning permission 3/2016/0412 to increase the ground floor footprint to the west to allow a utility area at Austin House, Malt Kiln Lane, Chipping.

	Observations/Assessment/Conclusion:

The proposal seeks consent for a non-material amendment to planning permission 3/2016/0412 to increase the ground floor footprint to the west to allow a utility area. It is proposed to extend the footprint of the extension by 0.8m to the west; this will alter the width of the proposed extension from 7.5m to 8.3m. Given the proposed extension will be located to the rear of the dwelling I do not consider that it would result in any additional material impact upon neighbouring residential amenities and the character and appearance of the existing dwelling to that of the approved proposal. 

It is considered that the proposed amendment would be minor in nature and would not have any effect on the appearance the dwelling or the amenities of neighbouring occupiers. As such, I consider the non-material amendment to be acceptable and thus recommend the application accordingly.

	RECOMMENDATION:
	That the non-material amendment be approved.


